
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 13 SEPTEMBER 2007 


IOS.79/07
PROGRESS REPORT ON IMPROVING THE CITY COUNCIL’S ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE AND DEVELOPMENT OF THE GREEN TRAVEL PLAN
The Head of Environmental Services (Mr Tickner) introduced this item of business.

The Environmental Performance Manager (Ms Osborn) then presented report CS.72/07 updating the Committee on progress with improving the environmental performance of the Council and the development of the Green Travel Plan.

Following presentation of the Green Travel Plan discussion document to the Committee in April 2007, comments had been investigated in more detail and initial proposals submitted to the Senior Management Team (SMT) in June 2007.  It was proposed that further detail be presented to SMT before consideration of the draft Plan by the Executive on 22 October 2007.  The draft Plan would then be referred to this Committee for comment.

The Green Travel Plan would be an evolving document with certain aspects being capable of delivery earlier than others.  The Plan would need to be considered in the context of other documents, including the Carlisle Parking Strategy, Air Quality Management Plan and the Carlisle Renaissance Movement Strategy.

Ms Osborn outlined responses to a number of questions raised by Members at their last meeting on improving environmental performance.

In conclusion, Ms Osborn said that the recent climate change workshop had highlighted some actions which the City Council could take forward.  Now that the Council had more detail on the extent and origin of its carbon emissions it was recommended that a separate report on addressing climate change was brought forward to the Committee for discussion.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) The Lanes operated a system whereby fluorescent tubes, etc were collected for recycling every six months which seemed to work well.

Ms Osborn reported that all of the City Council’s light bulbs (from all sites) were currently recycled.  Householders would, however, require to contact retailers who may arrange the same.   The new European Waste Electric and Electrical Equipment Directive (WEEE) aimed to encourage the re-use and recycling of goods like energy efficient light bulbs and further details could be found on the Environment Agency website.

Mr Tickner added that street light bulbs, which contained sodium, were taken to a facility at Workington to ensure that no waste entered the water courses.  The cost of the necessary equipment made it prohibitive for the Council to have its own.

(b) Mr Tickner reported that, following a recent assessment, Community Services had retained the Cumbria Business Environment Network (BEN) Gold Award. 

Members wished their appreciation to be recorded and conveyed to the staff involved for the considerable amount of hard work undertaken in respect of the above and also to the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre on winning the Ashton Award for Energy.  They further congratulated Officers on the recent Climate Change workshop which had proved to be very informative.

Members further suggested that such awards be displayed prominently in public access areas and that a reception or event similar to that held at the Cemetery could be arranged to celebrate the retention of the Gold Award.

(c) It was requested that further reports updating Members on the Green Travel Plan and Climate Change be submitted to the October 2007 meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Committee welcomed the submission of report CS.72/07 and looked forward to receiving reports on the Green Travel Plan and Climate Change at their October 2007 meeting.

(2) The Executive be requested consider arranging a reception or similar event to celebrate the retention of the Cumbria Business Environment Network Gold Award by Community Services.







